
 

 

June-July 2024             
   9:30 am Worship 

Our Mission:  Chosen to Serve †  Sharing the Journey  †  Making Christ Known       

JULY 14-17 

The Dell Rapids             
Community Vacation 
Bible School invites 

all children to 
Scuba VBS! 

Look for the VBS  
information inside 

or register online at  
lcdr-sd.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Front Row:  Clair Wynja, Kylee Lebahn, Alexis Powelson, Kale Evans, Treyse Eastman 
Middle Row: Clara Kelm, Hannah Anhalt, Kylee Fiddelke, John Mortrude, Kain Burrgraff 
Back Row: Jaden Wajer, Jack Henry, Cooper Hauglid, Ethan Kringen 

Congrats to our 2024 Graduates!  
May God bless all of your future endeavors! 

The Shepherd’s  Staff 

   
A Special Congregation Meeting, Sunday June 16, 10:30 am will ask to: 
 Authorize an expenditure of up to $275,000 for the fellowship hall 
      roof repair and air conditioning. 
 Authorize an appeal for $230,000 to cover expenses for roof repair 
        and air conditioning. 
 Approve LCDR taking a construction loan for up to $230,000 as 
      needed for roof repair and air conditioning.  

 

  Two Congregation Forums 
 Sundays, May 26 and June 9, 10:30 am (after worship) to offer updates to the project and receive 
           congregation input. 

  Roof Project Financial Appeal 
The appeal to raise funds for this project, once approved, will begin in late June with  hopes of 
generating funds needed to pay for the project in 2024. 
 

(for more information please see Pastor Jeff Sorenson’s letter – page 2) 

SPECIAL MEETING FOR ROOF REPAIR 

JUNE 16 at 10:30 am 

FORUMS and FINANCIAL APPEAL 

 

 

Lutheran Church of Dell Rapids 
701 N. Orleans Ave.,   
Dell Rapids, SD  57022 
605-428-3197 / www.lcdr-sd.org           
  

Senior Administrative Pastor  
Jeff Sorenson, 605-359-8728 
lcdrpastor@siouxvalley.net  
  

Senior / Intergenerational Ministry Leader 
Pat Eidsness, 605-321-3713 
pat.eidsness1@gmail.com 
  

Office Administrator 
Arrielle Scheibler, 605-428-3197 
lcdr@siouxvalley.net  
Tues - Fri, 8:00am - 4:00 pm  
  

Youth & Worship Leader 
John Pollmann, 605-370-8092 
lcdryouth@siouxvalley.net 
  

Children’s Education 
Darcie Kringen, 605-941-1029 
lcdrdarcie@siouxvalley.net 
  

Custodian: Austin Scheibler 
  

Media Tech: Scott Saxon 
  

Treasurer: Tom Morris 
  

Financial Secretary: Kristen Boyle 
  

Accompanist/Organist: Kris Langer, Rachel 
Pierson, Amber Pollmann 
  

Choir Director: Nancy Kelm 
  

2024 Council Members 
Shanna Moke, President 
Alyssa Zweifel, President Elect 
Lee Weidauer, Past President 
Kathy Bongers, Secretary 
Tom Morris, Treasurer 
Sue Bredlow, Kayla Carstensen, Bob Harms, 
Dawson Hohn, Steve Munk, Karen Nielsen, 
Bev Rieck, Scott Zellmer 

General Fund Financial Snapshot for April. 2024 
Monthly Total Income Goal:                  $37,559.59 
April Total Regular Income:            $31,025.38 
April Expenses:                              $38,537.05 
 
YTD through April:  
      General Fund Income                      $146,131.63 
      General Fund Expenses                  $144,434.79 
                                                                $1,696.84 

7.5% of Offering is given to Synod monthly   
 

From the Senior Pastor:  

 Dear members of the Lutheran Church of Dell Rapids: 
   After careful work by our Property Committee and Council, we 
are now able to ask the congregation for authorization to 
expend funds, conduct a financial appeal and take a 
construction loan – all needed to complete our fellowship hall 
roof repair and HVAC project in 2024. A special meeting has 
been called for 10:30 am, Sunday, June 16 for congregational 
approval of these actions. Forums will be held on Sundays, May 
26 and June 9, 10:30 am to offer updates to the project, and 
receive congregation input.  
    I don’t think we are surprised that the project will cost 
considerably more, at $275,000, than the original estimate of 
$130,000.  
    As will be explained, most of this increase can be attributed to 
following the recommendation of engineers we employed to 
assess our building, that the fellowship hall’s roof structure was 
not built to sustain the weight of the rock ballast currently used 
to hold down the roof fabric – and it should not be used again 
when the roof is redone. Instead of rock holding the new fabric 
in place, it will be a multi-layer glued-down fabric – a better 
roof, and more expensive.  
    The current air conditioning units that come down through 
the middle of the roof will be replaced by units that sit on the 
east side of the roof, with the condensers and HVAC moved to 
inside the building.     
    Engineers have also reported that the texture in the 
fellowship hall ceiling contains asbestos. Since there is no harm 
with it if not disturbed, we are planning at this point to 
complete the HVAC replacement without doing so. 
    Your leaders have worked with due diligence to insure that 
when we do this much needed repair work - we do it right, and 
we do it well. When completed, we will have prevented further 
damage from leaking water, replaced our dysfunctional AC units 
with a modern system, and replaced the roof with the kind and 
weight of materials that it was designed to support.  
    Please join your leaders for the scheduled forums to learn 
more about the scope and cost of this project and to offer your 
input. Please attend the special congregation meeting on June 
16th to give the project your approval.  
    If approved, a roof project financial appeal asking for your 
support will begin soon. We’re hopeful that this much needed 
repair of our wonderful facilities will be completed in time for 
our 150th Anniversary Celebration this fall! 
 
    In Christ,    

           Pastor Jeff Sorenson 
  



 

 

From the Record Books 
 
 
 
 
 

80+ Birthdays: 
June 3: Doris Kirkeby 
June 10: Warren Lingbeck 
June 11: Delores McKee 
July 1: Jean Berge 
July 6: Jim Kahler 
July 9: Jim Pollmann 
July 10: Connie Earley 
July 23: Tom Earley 
July 26: Gloria Brown 

From the Associate in Ministry: 

  Dear friends at LCDR, I am entering territory where I have no specific 
experience, but I do have some background to draw upon…and I have 
learned how to use and access the resources that are out there. 
Everywhere we turn, throughout the generations, we are hearing alarm 
bells go off about mental health: among our elders, adults of all ages, 
and increasingly, teens and kids. 
  We are the church. In our Bible Study this month from our Gather 
magazine, written by and for women of the ELCA, we are told that 
congregations can play a role in mental health ministry. We can be 
compassionate companions who learn how to give and receive mental 
health support. What many folks need is a loving presence, 
understanding and acceptance, along with links to professionals who 
can give necessary help. 
  This sounds a lot like the GriefShare model that is already working so 
well here.  We bring people together who are going through a similar 
life experience, connect them to each other and to experts in the field 
who share both resources and tools to help navigate a difficult time.  
There are models of congregations who are doing just that for families 
and individuals who are struggling with mental health issues. We are 
not counselors or therapists, but we are caring, concerned friends who 
can love, listen, and lead to help. 
  I keep thinking about the parable of the paralytic whose friends carried 
him on a stretcher and lowered him through the ceiling to get him to 
Jesus. It reminds me of a book I read long ago, Stretcher Bearers, by 
Michael Slater. We actually used it for a teaching series “How to give 
and receive the gift of encouragement and support.”  
  According to the author of our Bible study, Pastor Elise Seyfried, a good 
first step is to form an exploratory task force, a mental health ministry 
team, sort of, made up of people from several generations. Today’s 
teens are well aware of mental illness within their age group, as are our 
elders aware of mental illness and challenges among seniors. 
  I am sharing these musings with all of you to seek your input…
encouraging or not! It will be a process to get to the point of actually 
offering support, but I believe we are in the right place at the right time 
to at least try. If you are interested in helping, or if you have experience 
to share, please do reach out to me. I am … 
 
Yours for the Journey 
Pat Eidsness, AiM 

Ice Cream 
Social   

Sunday, July 14 

Please join us after service. 
WELCA will be serving ice 
cream sundaes and cookies 

with your coffee!  

 

 

 

Online          

giving made 

easy! 
Please do not hesitate to the call the office at 428-3197 to set up 
your  Simply Giving (electronic  giving)! All you need is your 
routing and account number. If you would prefer to sign up online 
the link is on our website at lcdr-sd.org. To  register follow the 
steps below: 
 

    1) Visit our website: lcdr-sd.org  
    2) Choose the “Simply Giving” at the top of the webpage. 
    3) Click “Sign In/Sign Up” in the corner of the box.  

4) Click on “Create your GivePlus  account.” 
5) Once you have created an account and are logged in, 

click on the three bars in the upper left corner of the 
box and then select “Payment Methods” and then “Add 
New.” From here you can add your bank account 
information.  

6) Next, click on the three bars in the top left hand corner 
and then select “Give Now.” This will allow you to 
choose how much, how often, and to which funds you 
would like to designate your giving.  

 
If you have any questions, please contact Arrielle at 

lcdr@siouxvalley.net or  605-428-3197 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Your help is vital for our services to run smoothly. Each 
service requires:  

· Ushers   
· Scripture Reader 
· Communion Servers   

· Soundboard / PowerPoint operators 
If you have ANY questions please do not hesitate to ask! Our 
goal is to equip everyone with the information they need to 
make assisting in Worship enjoyable and simple. THANK 
YOU to everyone willing to help!  
 

 SIGN UP in the Welcome Center or contact  
Arrielle at 605-428-3197 • lcdr@siouxvalley.net 

Giving with Venmo 
 

You can now use Venmo for 

your online giving. Just scan 

the QR code.  If you have any 

questions, please call the 

office at 605-428-3197. 

  

  

  

150th Task Force Meeting  

June 25th & July 16th  at 6:30 pm 

Fellowship Hall 



 

 

   Lutheran Church of Dell Rapids  
150th Anniversary Celebration 

September 28th & 29th, 2024 
Website: www.lcdr_sd.org 

 
Anniversary Themes 
Main Theme: 1 Samuel 2:2 “There is no Rock like our God.” 
Additional Theme: Isaiah 51:1 combined with 1 Corinthians 10:4 “Look to 
the rock from which you were hewn, and to the quarry from which you were 
dug … and the rock was Christ.” 
Main Theme Song:  “Blessed Be The Rock” 
 

Anniversary Venue 
Saturday Event - held at Hefty’s Morton Center. 
47669 252nd Street, Baltic, SD 57003 
Fellowship Time (4:00 – 6:00 PM) 
Catered Banquet (6:00 – 7:00 PM) 
Program (&:00-9:00 PM) 
Sunday Event - held at LCDR. 
Special Worship Service (9:30 – 11:00 AM) 
with a Lunch Celebration following the Service. 
 
Anniversary Time Capsule 
As part of the Sesquicentennial Celebration, LCDR is assembling a time 
capsule to be opened in 25 years. We would like the time capsule to 
capture key aspects of our history, share our present time, and express our 
hopes for the future.  Please participate by sharing your favorite memory, 
special note to future members, photo, publication, brochure, or other small 
item.  All items must be dry and non-perishable.  Please note that the items 
submitted will not be returned.  The time capsule will be sealed in 
October,2024, stored on-site, and will not be reopened until May, 2049.  A 
drop box for the capsule items is located at the back of the Sanctuary or if 
you prefer, you may mail or email the church office.  Please mark all items 
submitted with your name.  Deadline to submit items is 9/30/24.  If you are 
unsure what to submit, an assortment of coloring pages and questionnaires 
have been provided for you in the entrance of the church.  Note only 1 
questionnaire or coloring page per person and/or 1 Item per family. 
 
“John Green Prints” 
A special LCDR painting has been created by John Green. It has been 
hung in the entry way of the church.  Prints of this painting are now 
available for order at a cost of $40. A sample print (actual size) and an 
order sign-up form can be found on the entrance counter.  An initial order of 
30 were purchased and are available.  Additional prints will be ordered, 
dependent on demand. 
 
“Message from the Task Force” 
We hope that all of you are as excited as we are!  Stay tuned To our 
upcoming Temple Talks for more information. 
 
Task Force Planning Members: Pastor Jeff, Steve Munk, Sue Bredlow, 
Jody Stone, Becky Randall, Regan Stone, Nicole O’Bryan, Karen 
Nielsen, Sandra Lamer 

If you, a family member or friend would like a 
Prayer Shawl, please contact the office at  

428-3197.  

"Shawls ... made for centuries universal 

and embracing, symbolic of an inclusive, 
unconditionally loving, God. They wrap, 
enfold, comfort, cover, give solace, 
mother, hug, shelter and beautify. Those 
who have received these shawls have 
been uplifted and affirmed, as if given 
wings to fly above their troubles..."    

~Janet Severi Bristow 

  

God’s Peace For… 
The Family of Karen Andrews & her death 
 

God’s Healing For… 

Jim Hendrickson 
Bridget Schmidt, sister of Susi Bunkers 
Hannah LaFave 
Pastor Elizabeth Johnson 
 

Remember to pray for… 
The Storehouse Food Pantry, St. Dysmas Prison   
congregation, Church on the Street, The Banquet, 
Two Strike Community, Pine Ridge, The Lutheran 
Church of Faith & Hope in Nicaragua, and ELCA. 
   
Please contact the church office if you are                 
hospitalized or wish to be included in our prayers.  
 

***Prayer requests will be listed for one month              

unless requested for a longer period.   
requested for a longer period.   

 

 

 

Summer Youth  
Ministry Events 

 

June 9-14      Confirmation Camp   
  

July 16-20     National Youth Gathering 
 

 

If you have any questions, please contact John 

605-370-8092 • lcdryouth@siouxvalley.net 

Confirmation Camp 
June 9 - 14 

Confirmation youth will be going to camp at 

NeSoDak located on the shores of Enemy Swim Lake 

near Waubay.   

 

   Important information for youth attending: 

 Sunday, June 9, 2:00 pm  - load vehicles 

in church parking lot 

 Friday, June 14, return to LCDR (after a 

stop for ice cream at the Purple Cow , of 

course!) 

 A letter was mailed home containing a 

packing list provided by NeSoDak. Please 

call or text John with ANY questions. 

 
 

This camp is the first important step in a 2 year 

program of studying what it means to be a Lutheran 

and examining the lessons for leading a life as a 

disciple of Jesus.  The experience culminates with 

these youth affirming their own baptism at a special 

ceremony in the fall of 2026. 

From the Youth & Worship Leader: 
On your mark, get ready, here comes summer! 
With youth group activities having come to an end for 
the school year, we now fully turn our attention to 
what’s in store for our youth this summer. The calendar 
is dominated by a pair of big events. Here’s a look at 
what some of our LCDR youth will be doing in the 
coming months. 
Confirmation Camp 
We are excited to be sending 25 youth to confirmation 
camp this summer! The youth will be joining Pastor Jeff, 
John and a group of talented staff from Lutherans 
Outdoors at NeSoDak from June 9-14 for a week of faith 
formation, fellowship and fun. Parents of youth, please 
see additional information for this week on the youth 
ministry page of this issue of the Shepherd’s Staff. 
Members of the LCDR congregation, we ask that you 
please keep this group and the staff from Lutherans 
Outdoors leading the camp in your prayers. 
National Youth Gathering 
Thanks to your generous support, we have 4 youth and 
2 adult leaders heading to New Orleans later this 
summer for the ELCA National Youth Gathering. This 
year’s theme is “Created to Be” and the itinerary is 
packed full of wonderful experiences for this group! 
Here’s a brief look at what they will be doing: 
     July 14 – On this morning, the LCDR crew will be 
joining hundreds of others from the region for a 
worship service at Augustana University before loading 
the buses and driving non-stop (almost) to New 
Orleans. 
    July 15 – After arriving in New Orleans, we will take a 
tour of the city before checking-in to our hotel and 
gathering our registration materials. 
    July 16 – This day brings another opportunity to 
explore more of the Gulf region, and then we will 
gather in the evening for our first Mass Gathering with 
thousands of other ELCA youth and adult leaders! 
    July 17-19 – Each day will bring a new experience for 
our youth, with the evenings ending in worship with 
entire gathering. There will be memories made! 
    July 20 – After a final worship, we will load up and 
point the buses north for the return trip home! 
 

Thank you for your prayers over the summer and for 
your continued support of our youth ministry program! 

http://www.lcdr_sd.org


 

 

  
  
  
 

 We have County Fair Gift Cards in increments of 
$25, $50 and $100 available to purchase in the 
church office. The LCDR  youth ministry receives 

5% back! 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in teaching Sunday school 

starting next fall (curriculum provided), we are 

looking for you!    

 No experience needed – just a love for children and 

a big sense of humor...because this is one  

ministry that will make your heart smile.  Please 

contact Darcie if you have any questions. 

Dive into frienDship with goD… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Vacation Bible School is coming!   

At Scuba VBS, kids dive into friendship with 
God.  Scuba is filled with awesome Bible-learning 
experiences kids see, hear and touch!  We’ll help 
kids discover how to see evidence of God’s 
everyday life – something we call God Sightings.  
Get ready to hear that phrase a lot!    
 
VBS week is Sunday, July 14 – Wednesday, July 
17.  We will serve a meal nightly from 5:30 to 
6:00 with VBS programming going from 6:00-
8:30. We look forward to seeing you and your 
children for another exciting VBS experience! 
 
Children age 5 (or going into kindergarten) and 
through Grade 4 (going into 5th) may participate 
in Dells Community Vacation Bible School.  
Students entering Grades 7 or above may 
volunteer as crew leaders or assistants for 
the week or they may choose to help at one of 
the VBS Daily Stations. 
 
Many adult volunteers are also needed, 
particularly as crew leaders. 
 
To register use the registration form in this 
newsletter, download the form using the website 
lcdr-sd.org, the QR code below, or pick up a 
form in the LCDR church entrance. Please return 
all paper forms to LCDR.  
  
Thank you so much for helping to make the Dells 
Community VBS a success! Think summer, and 
may God bless you always! 
 
If you have any questions regarding VBS, please 
email Darcie at lcdrdarcie@siouxvalley.net.  

Sunday, July 14– Wednesday, July 17th   

2024 COMMUNITY VBS 
July 14—July 17 

5:30 pm - 8:30 pm 
Parents: We need your help! We need 40+ 
volunteers for crew leaders. A crew leader 
follows a group of kids from station to 
station, no lesson planning! Contact Darcie at 
lcdrdarcie@siouxvalley.net. 

 

Bounce House 

At  

Quarry Days 

Dells Community VBS is     

running a bounce house    

Saturday, June 22 

$3 to jump all day! 

 

 

LUTHERAN CHURCH OF DELL RAPIDS 
CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

MAY 15, 2024 (abbreviated) 
Call to Order: President Shanna called the meeting to order at 7pm. 
Opening Devotions: Pat led devotions on the subject of Pentecost, 
what it means, and how it used to be the biggest event of the church 
year.  
Adoption of Agenda: One addition was proposed under new business 
regarding the church website.  
Consent Agenda: All reports have previously been made available to 
members. Consent agenda (committee reports and April minutes) 
approved. 
Committee Reports:  Fellowship/Community Outreach - Our April 
14th spring fling was wonderful. The talent show was amazing! The 
putting contest ended with one person winning an Amazon gift card, 
and our bake off top 3 winners won a gift card to the County Fair. We 
look forward to our fall festival!  
Property - The condensation pumps on the heating/AC units in the 
chapel were not working properly and that was repaired. The large 
plant in the back of the sanctuary was removed. The northeast door to 
the hallway needed a repair which has been done. The boiler will be 
shut down as we switch from heating to cooling. The lawn irrigation 
system will be set up for summer.  This committee held a meeting on 
April 28 to review roofing bids.  
Stewardship - This committee plans to have a meeting in May to 
prepare for the roof repair appeal campaign. LCDR is scheduled to 
help with Laundry with Love on July 23. 
 Worship - Praise Band will perform on May 12 and then will take a 
break until this fall. The Sunday School kids made doves for the 150th 
anniversary and they have been hung in the back of the sanctuary. 
They will remain on display until the anniversary service in 
September. Old time worship on May 19 and the 150th anniversary 
banner will be dedicated. There will be activities for the kids and we 
will start to fill the time capsule.   
Youth/Family Ministry - There are 25 youth signed up for 
confirmation camp. The fleece blankets for our Seniors were 
completed and presented. The baskets and bidding was a success 
raising over a thousand dollars. John and our youth were involved in a 
DRHS event to pack food boxes for Feeding South Dakota.  
Member Actions; None at this time.  
Treasurer’s Report: Expenses exceeded thank-offerings in April. 
Motion carried to approve report. 
Pastor’s Report: Pastor Jeff (present via telephone) stated that the 
Baccalaureate service went well. It felt really good as he has been 
working with these students since fifth grade. It is expected to have 25 
students going to confirmation camp. That includes a few  
Non - members.   Pat reported that she and Roe are selling their 
house and moving to a loft in Sioux Falls. The grief share group is 
continuing to go very well.  
Unfinished Business:  
150th Anniversary Task Force - The group met on May 14.The main  
focus was the old fashioned worship and picnic to be held Sunday  
May 19 in the chapel. The anniversary banners are already hanging in 
the chapel. The time capsule will be started after the service.  
Families will be able to add (non perishable) items to the time capsule 
through September/October.  At that time, it will be sealed to be 
opened in 25 years. Work is progressing on the September event. 
Ticket costs will be around $20 for adults and $10 for kids. Whether or 

not to have alcohol (wine) at the event is under discussion. A 
quilt raffle is planned with a quilt from our quilting group. There 
will be a memento item for all who attend the old fashioned 
worship service.  Arrielle is updating the website. 
Fellowship Hall Roof Updates - Steve reported that three bids 
 have been received. Each bid addressed three different 
 options.  Two of the options included a rock ballast.  An  
engineer came out and looked at the beams and trusses. We 
 now know that our roof is not designed to hold a rock ballast. 
 The ceiling in the fellowship hall does contain asbestos which 
 most buildings built in the 1960’s (when ours was done) do 
 have. However it is not a health issue unless or until  
the ceiling is disturbed by cutting holes, drilling, etc. The  
Department of Agriculture has a program with grants for  
removing asbestos. However, their money is allocated through 
 this year and we would have to apply for it to try and get a  
grant in 2025 or later. Bob indicated we can make it a two 
phase project which will address the roof repair and HVAC 
units first. We could deal with the ceiling and lighting later (if 
needed).   
Roof Repair Appeal - The members discussed what needs to 
be done to set things in motion to start the appeal. We will 
get an informational mailing sent out and have at least one 
forum prior to the meeting. Motion made to hold a special 
congregational meeting on June 16 at 10:30 a.m.; Motion 
carried. Motion to authorize an expenditure of up to 
$275,000.00 for roof repair and air conditioning; Motion carried. 
Motion made to authorize an appeal for $230,000.00 to cover 
expenses for roof repair and air conditioning; Motion carried. 
Motion made to approve a construction loan for up to 
$230,000.00 as needed for roof repair and air conditioning; 
Motion carried. Motion made to hold 
informational forums on May 26 at 10:30 a.m. and on June 9 at 
10:30 a.m.; Motion Carried. Steve will be present on the 26th 
and Scott will be present on the 9th to help answer questions.   
New Business:  
Advertise Custodian Position - Arrielle’s husband, Austin 
 Scheibler has agreed to take on the custodial duties for the 
 interim but he is not interested in the job on a permanent 
 basis. Council went into executive session at 9:09 p.m. Council 
 left the executive session at 9:21 p.m. Approved to advertise 
the custodian position until June 10. 
Synod Assembly - May 31 to June 1 - Karen and Allen and  
Gloria Brown will attend the synod assembly.  
Church website - Arrielle has requested to have a different 
 webpage host. The one we currently have is quite old and 
greatly limits what can be done with the website. A new host 
could be had at a price of $20 a month with WIX or possibly 
Direct Technology which may be free.  It was decided to 
explore the options further before making a decision.   
Announcements: Next meeting June 19 at 7:00 p.m. 
Committee reports are due by noon on Monday June 17 
Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 9:27 p.m. with the Lord’s 
Prayer. 
Submitted by: Kathleen Bongers, Church Council Secretary 



 

 

   

LCDR Office Hours 
Tuesday - Friday 

8:00 am - 4:00 pm  

 

Worship is posted online on Sundays via Facebook and 

YouTube. Links can be found at lcdr-sd.org  

Thursday, June 20 @ Noon 
Thursday, July 18 @ Noon 

 

The Young at Heart will gather together on 
Thursday, June 20 and July 18 at noon for a 
potluck in the Fellowship Hall. 

 

Come for food, entertainment and fellowship! 
Young at Heart is for those 60 year & older  

 June Altar Team: 

Linda Nelson &  

Karen Nielsen 
 

July Altar Team: 

        ALL 
 

Thank you for your time and dedication! If you are 

interested in joining the Altar Committee Ministry, 

please contact Sue at 605-321-1185. 

  
 

   

 

June - July  WELCA Events:  

Collect Pods for Laundry with Love 
 

June 5  Quilting - 1:30 pm  

June 6     Prayer Shawl Ministry - 2:00 pm  

June 12    WELCA - 1:30 pm - Plan Ice Cream 

                                                           Social 

June 20           Prayer Shawl Ministry - 2:00pm 

June 19-21 WELCA Synodical Convention 

June 26 Gather Bible Study - 1:30 pm 

July 3   Quilting - 1:30 pm 

July 14   Ice Cream Social after Worship 

July 18             Prayer Shawl Ministry - 2:00 pm 

July 24  Gather Bible Study - 1:30 pm 

  

Gather Bible Study 

at Friendship Village 

 Wednesday, June 26 

Wednesday, July 24 

  1:30 PM    

All are welcome!  

LCDR Custodian 

Part-Time Position Open 

 

LCDR has a  part-time custodial position available 

for up to 15 hours per week. Need not be a 

member of the congregation. Applications will be 

accepted until June 10. 

 Please contact Pastor Jeff Sorenson at 

lcdrpastor@siouxvalley.net or 605-350-8728. 

       ~ SUMMER ~ 

        coffee & treats   

This is your chance!  Each of you can share your 
favorite treat with your church family and 
friends! It is easy - just sign your family up to 
bring treats and/or make coffee for any Sunday 
this summer.   

Sign-up in the church entrance or contact the 
church office at 605-428-3197 or 

lcdr@siouxvalley.net 
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